
LEABANK PRIMARY
SCHOOL

HE AKONGA MUTUNGA KORE

7 Dr Pickering Avenue, Manurewa, Auckland
School Telephone: (09) 267 6939

www.leabank.school.nz

http://www.leabank.school.nz


Greetings, Tena koutou, Hola, Kia orana, Talofa Lava, Fakalofa Lahi Atu, Namaste,
Noa’ia, Bula Vinaka, Malo e Lelei, Ni hao, Xin chao.

Dear Parents/Caregivers Term 3 - Week 2
COOK ISLAND LANGUAGEWEEK 2023

Next week is Cook Island Language Week and the theme for ‘Epetoma o te reo
Māori Kūki ‘Āirani – Cook Islands Language Week is 'Ātuitui’ia au ki te au peu o
tōku kāinga Ipukarea, which means, "connect me to the traditions & culture of
my homeland".

Last year's theme was an effort to bridge the 'disconnect'
that many of our Cook Islands people are feeling, this
year's theme focuses on deepening our people's
connection to their culture, and ultimately their
language. It focuses on connecting Cook Islanders to the
traditions, cultures and dialects of their many islands.

Setting the theme for Epetoma o te reo Māori Kūki ‘Āirani has never been about
stringing together beautiful words. It has always been about intentionally
deepening the bonds of our people to their language through their familial ties,
the cultural traditions of their enua/vaka, and the songs, dance, and pe’e’s
(chant) of their family.

Together, these are the pillars that empower Cook Islanders to be proud of their
culture, language and identity, ultimately reinforcing this year's theme of
'Ātuitui’ia au ki te au peu o tōku kāinga Ipukarea.

To celebrate Cook Island Language Week, students are able to come to school
dressed in their Cook Island traditional attire next week Friday 4th August 2023.

LEABANK SCHOOL NETBALL TEAM
On Monday this week, our two netball teams made up
of both boys and girls entered into the Inter-School
Netball Tournament held at Browns Road Netball
courts. Our teams only had one week to train for this
tournament. Everyone played amazingly well and did
their best. They represented our school with pride and
we are very proud of their achievements.

Out of 18 participating schools, the boys' team came 3rd in their pool and the
girls' team came 1st in their pool and 4th place overall in the competition. Thank
you to our parent supporters for your love and support on the day. Everyone
made this day enjoyable and both our teams came away with great results.
Congratulations everyone.



PHOTOLIFE: CLASS, INDIVIDUAL AND SIBLING PHOTOS
Class photos, Portrait and sibling photos will all be taken starting at 9:00am on
Wednesday 30th August. The process for ordering photos has changed. School
will no longer be taking orders or handling photo money. Students will be issued
an individual photo code or classroom code for their photos that parents can
then use to order and pay online. All these go directly to Photolife.

THE NED SHOW
Never give up, Encourage others and Do your best. The NED yo-yo will be on sale
for 2 weeks. Our school received this show at NO COST today because another
school community paid it forward to us. So now it's our turn to pay it forward!
All proceeds from the sales will pay for another school community to receive the
NED show. Order forms have been sent home yesterday and we are selling NED
Yo-yos up until Friday 11th August.

TERM 3 UPCOMING EVENTS

25th August - Daffodil Day
29th August - Senior School Maritime Museum Trip

(Rooms 16, 17 & 22)
30th August - Class, Portrait & Sibling Photos
31st August - Senior School Maritime Museum Trip

(Rooms 18 & 21)
3rd September - 9th September - Tongan Language Week
11th September - 18th September - Te Wiki o Te Reo Māori

Yours sincerely

R W Maddren
Principal
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